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RE: Supportfor IEPACarbonaceousBOD Proposal
BeforetheIPCB

DearMs. Gumi:

The use of carbonaceousBOD as a parameterfor measuringthe efficiency of secondary
treatmentprocesseshasbeena standardfor many decades.Also, the concernof interference
from nitrogenouscompoundsin theBOD-5 testhasbeena concerntraceablein literaturefrom
the 1930s. It hasfurtherbeendemonstratedthatwhile thenitrogenousinterferenceis sufficiently
high to needcorrection,it is neverthelessa small portion of the total BOD from nitrogenous
compounds.’ Consequently,in 1984 the USEPAauthorizedtheuseof CBOD for determining
secondarytreatmentprocessefficiencies.

In general,treatmentplantsstrive for the highestefficiency and, therefore,the lowest CBOD
effluent that their individual processescanachieve. Typical CBOD effluentsrangefrom 3 to 9
mg/i. It is the District’s belief it is not necessaryto deviatefrom IEPA’s suggestedCBOD
parameters.TheBOD testsby theirverynature,havealargestandarddeviation. For example,a
fmal effluentCBOD of 6 mg/l could easilyhavea standarddeviationof plus or minus 2 or a
rangefrom 4 to 8 mg/l and,therefore,statisticallyall numbersbetween4 and8 arethe sameas
themeanof6.

It is further suggestedthat ratherthan reducethe limits suggestedby IEPA, the Board may
consideranapproachofsettingwarninglimits or limits thatwould ratherthantriggercompliance
enforcement,initiate investigationsby the POTWs into the reasonsfor the higher-than-usual
reportedvalues. As example,the warninglimit could be triggeredwhena POTW discharges
CBODabovethe

80
th percentileofstandard.

1 Chemistry for Sanitary Engineers published 1960. Clare N. Sawyer, Chapter 23
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In conciusion,it is the District’s position that the standardsas proposedby the IEPA for
carbonaceousBOD areadequateandfully protectiveoftheenvironment.Treatmentplantsstrive
to do the most efficient job of treatmentthat their individual processeswill allow. Last, the
Boardmaywish to considerastandardwith warninglimits to triggeractionsatthePOTWs.

Thankyou foryourconsiderationin this matter.

Sincerely,

DeanFaikner
District Director
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